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DIARY DATES 

	
	Term dates / Meetings etc
	Sport / Trips / Activities

	November
	
	

	2nd
	Inset day - Staff Only
	

	3rd
	School open to pupils
	Urdd Netball at Penygloddfa 9.30a.m.-1.00p.m.

	11th
	
	Flu Vaccination Spray - Nursery to Y2

	13th
	Deadline for Year 6 High School forms
	

	18th
	Governors Meeting
	

	24th
	New intake consultation meeting 3.30p.m.
	

	25th
	New intake visit 1.00p.m.-3.00p.m.
Abacus Maths introduction to parents and Governors report to parents 6.00p.m.
	

	26th
	
	Fluoride tooth painting


Harvest Service 


Thank you for your support in attending our recent Harvest service. All classes performed brilliantly and we were very proud of them all.


We are also grateful for the donations of food that were sent to school and a large amount of boxes were taken to the Salvation Army for them to distribute among those in need in our local area.





A very busy half term!


It has been a very long and busy first half term, with lots going on. 


There have been class visits to Chester Zoo and to Liverpool as well as a visit from the National Library of Wales and the National Dance Company of Wales. The Year 6 pupils also thoroughly enjoyed their visit to Staylittle.


In sporting events, Years 2 and 3 attended a Heptathalon, Years 4, 5 and 6 had great fun at the Newtown Rugby Club event and our football team participated in the Urdd competition. Class 1 have also been receiving lessons delivered by specialist PE teachers and have had a lot of fun.


Last week, the whole school found out about the work of Farm Africa, which culminated in our sponsored Welly Walk and an assembly to share some of the work that they had done. Thank you to those who were able to attend the assembly and assisted with the walk and don't forget to collect any sponsor money during the holidays.


We are very proud of the opportunities that pupils at St. Michael's receive and I am grateful to all our staff for organising these activities and to all parents for your support of these events.


If you feel the urge to help us in school or on visits we are always looking for volunteers. Please see Mrs. Chapman who will assist you with filling in the appropriate paperwork.





Visiting School


In the interests of improving safeguarding on the school site from now on, the only access point for parents and others visiting the school will be the main entrance. We value the safety of our pupils very highly and feel this is best way to ensure the building is secure and will enable us to be fully aware of who is in the building at any given time.


We therefore ask that you refrain from entering through either Class 1 or Class 2 and to not enter through the back door leading onto the playground.


If you wish to visit, please ring the doorbell at the front of the school and you will be buzzed in by the nearest member of staff. We request that you sign the visitor book and wait to be seen in the main entrance hall.


We thank you for your co-operation in this matter and in helping us to ensure the safety of your children.





Parent Texting Service





We are looking into purchasing a texting service which would enable us to contact parents by text to give information and reminders.





Although we feel this will be very useful it comes at a cost which is likely to be @ £550 per year. The school budget is so tight we simply cannot afford to pay the total cost and would need to to find at least £350 - £400 from elsewhere, so would like your views on this. 


Please fill in the slip below and return to school by email or as a hard copy by Friday November 6th








Remembrance Day


After half term there will be a range of items available to commemorate Remembrance Day. The money raised will be donated to the British Legion. All items are available on a first come first served basis, so be quick, we do usually run out of some items.


Friendship Bracelet - £1 		Slap Ruler - £1


Wristband - 50p 		Reflector - 50p


Pencils -50p





School Meals


We have been advised that from next half term, tuck boxes will no longer be available. 





Parent Texting Service  	Please circle any that apply 





 I think the texting service is a useful idea:	YES		NO 		NOT SURE


I /we would be prepared to pay:	          	£6 per year (£2 per term) for this service  


         	£9 per year (£3 per term) for this service


          	I/we don’t think parents should pay for this service


I/we think that Friends of St. Michael’s could subsidise this by: 	£100 per year 


£150 per year


I/we don’t think Friends of St. Michael’s should subsidise this service


Name: _______________________________________


omments: 











